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POLICY COMMITTEE NOMINATION FORM 

Candidates should complete the nomination form by 15 November 2019 and send 
it to NALC at nalccommittees@nalc.gov.uk. 

The Policy Committee works on behalf of the National Assembly and the Annual 
General Meeting to translate their policy objectives into detailed proposals for 
legislative change, co-ordinate responses to government consultations and to 
oversee NALC’s Lobby Day and its public affairs work. NALC’s chairman sits on 
the committee together with seven councillors and representatives from the 
County Officers Forum. It is helpful if you are aware of or have an interest in how 
local and national politics work. You should have an interest in contributing to 
shaping written submissions and responses and be willing to promote the 
objectives of the sector and not as your own local council or county association. 
Access to websites, emails and the ability to comment electronically on Microsoft 
Word would be advantageous. As well as attending meetings, committee 
members should contribute to the public affairs work of NALC. The overall 
commitment is around 20 days per year. The Policy Committee also acts as the 
government sponsored; Sustainable Communities Act Board, which can 
recommend government considers changes in legislation or processes identified 
by councils. Expenses will be covered. 
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Explain why you are standing for this position (250 words max) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
Please outline three key achievements, skills or experiences that are relevant 
to the position applied for (250 words max each) 
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Declaration 
 
 
I declare that to the best of my knowledge the information given on this form is 
correct and can be copied and distributed to other NALC members. 
 
 
Signature 
 

 

 
Date 
 

 

 

© NALC 2019 

 


	Title: Ms
	First name: Rosie
	Surname: Weaver
	Home address: 
	Contact number: 
	Email address: 
	County association: Warwickshire & West Midlands
	Council name: Meriden
	Precept: 49k
	Electorate: 2719
	Signature: Rosie Weaver
	Date: November 14th 2019
	Explain why you are standing for this position 250 words max: I  have extensive experience working as a senior manager in the statutory and third sectors. I was Chair of a Housing Association for 12 years. I have an MA in Human Resource Management and Industrial Relations. I trained as a workplace mediator on taking early retirement from the NHS and I undertake both team and individual mediation. I have been an elected parish councillor within Solihull MBC for 11 years and am presently Chair of the Parish Council, the elected Chair of Solihull's Area Committee, and the elected Chair of the CALC 2 years ago. These skills and experiences can complement others within the Assembly easily.
I am grounded and have an awareness of the needs of different parish and town councils and different principal authorities as the CALC covers Birmingham, Coventry, Solihull and Warwickshire - a spread of rural and urban councils and from the largest in the country to many small parish meetings. There is a range of political views and opinions within these parish and town councils and for NALC to be an effective organisation, these have to be considered yet find commonality where all needs and interests are met. I am patient, am a team player, can voice my opinions and listen to others views in order to amend my own.

	Key achievement 2: I facilitated a piece of  joint working with Solihull MBC and Meriden Parish Council. We have developed a joint funded Enforcement Officer for Meriden to help alleviate a lot of dangerous parking in the Village. I negotiated payment of £25 to the parish council for every ticket paid. This post has reduced accidents and raised awareness of parking inappropriately.


	Key achievement 1: Facilitated the first parish and town conference in partnership with the principal authority Solihull 2018. 
This included the launch of the the rewritten Charter between Solihull Borough Council and all Parish and Town Councils in Solihull MBC. The original Charter had been developed by myself and a previous clerk in Castle Bromwich Town Council - Cathy Tibbles. Both Charters were agreed by all parish and town councils and senior officers from the principal authority. 

Within this Charter there is an agreement for the CEO to meet quarterly with representatives from the Area Committee which is a positive outcome, as healthy debate and exchange of information is proving valuable.

Planning has started for the next joint conference on Climate Change.
	Key achievement 3: I was approached by the Monitoring Officer Coventry City Council via the CALC, to be a formal Councillor appointee to one of their few parish councils within the city. This appointment lasted 12 months so it enabled the Parish Council to become quorate and with training, group development, putting policies in place the parish council were able to function and were able to return new Cllrs at the  local election in 2019.


